
 

 June  2021 
 

Dear Pastor and Friends  
 

"And Jesus came and spake unto them saying,  All 
power is given unto me in heaven and in 
earth" Matthew  28:18 
 
 Once again we write to you, grateful for the Lord's 
authority that we have to be preaching and teaching the 
Word of God to the unsaved world as He leads.  
  
We are so grateful to you our faithful friend for your 

prayers and support. God has kept us going in this crisis with the 
corona virus.  
 
The preaching and worship services have been slowed down but not 
completely halted. God is still working and convicting people of their 
need of salvation. We write to let you know that we pray for you and the 
churches in the USA, as we know you all are affected by this crisis.  
 



On my previous letter I mention Aaron & Luly, they have been doing well 
in the new Church that was planted in a remote village of Sonora. On 

March we had an 
Evangelistic meeting 
for 2 days then he had 
his first service 
meeting, we all rejoice 
on this precious event.  

                                             
 

On April we had 
our annual missions Conference. It was 
fabulous, people surrendered their 
life’s to serve God and, in general, the 
Church had a good respond to pray and 
to give for others on the mission field.  
 
On May, by God’s mercy, we celebrated moms 80th birthday, she 
has been doing well, still loving, praying and supporting 
everything that is related to missions. She is our heroine!!! 

 

God has allowed us to prepare faithful 
men and women for the mission field. This 
month a young man graduate from our 
Baptist Bible Institute. He and his wife 
would like to go help a Missionary on the 
field. 

 

My dear Pastor, Lou Jurva, will be retiring from pastoring. My family 
and I will be traveling to Michigan to be in the transitional service. 
God has new plans and a new Pastor and a great team to lead 
Sheridan Road Baptist Church. 

  

 

 I appreciate your prayers, your monthly support, your love, your 
emails, your congratulation cards and all you invest in us. May God bless 
you all.   

 
 



John D. Perez (johndpg@gmail.com) 
 

Sending & Supporting Church     Pastor Keith Williams 
Sheridan Road Baptist Church      6911 Sheridan Road 
(989) 777-0550       Saginaw, MI 48601 
(www.sheridanrbc.com)                                         (sheridanrbc@yahoo.com) 
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